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28 February 2018
To:
Devon Miller, Community Energy Planner,
Sustainable Planning and Community Development,
City of Victoria
by email: dmiller@victoria.ca
Dear Mr. Miller,
Re: City of Victoria proposed approach to the Step Code for building
energy efficiency
Introduction

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the City of Victoria’s proposed
approach to the Step Code for building efficiency and the City of Victoria’s staff
report to the Committee of the Whole, Direction to Consult with Industry on
Proposed Approach to BC Energy Step Code (attached to the Committee of the
Whole Agenda for 18 January 2018).
The BC Sustainable Energy Association, Victoria Chapter (BCSEA, Victoria
Chapter) commends Victoria for engaging the development industry on the Step
Code, and for adopting a collaborative, regionally coordinated approach to
improving the energy efficiency of buildings. We also commend Victoria for
adopting climate action targets in line with the urgent need to reduce global
greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions, and for adopting the parallel target of
achieving 100% of Victoria’s energy needs with renewable energy by 2050.
BCSEA, Victoria Chapter is a chapter of a not-for-profit association of citizens,
professionals and practitioners committed to promoting the understanding,
development and adoption of sustainable energy, energy efficiency and energy
conservation in British Columbia. BCSEA supports the province’s transition to a
lower-carbon economy. BCSEA, Victoria Chapter has approximately 135
members in the Greater Victoria area.
Energy conservation and the 100% Renewable Energy by 2050 Target

Increasing the energy efficiency of buildings will be critical for Victoria to achieve
its climate and energy targets, as it will be critical for most jurisdictions in the
world, including British Columbia and Canada. While replacing fossil fuel
powered heating systems with systems powered by renewable electricity will
eliminate GHG emissions, it is also important to minimize the amounts of energy
used so as to minimize energy costs, including the costs to develop additional
generation resources.
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